September 19, 2018 Meeting of Harwich Bikeways Committee


5 p.m., Harwich Community Center, 100 Oak Street, Harwich, MA 02645.

Attendees:  Fran Salewski, Paul Gazaille, Eric Levy, Andrew Docken (members);  Laurie Phillips (guest).

Topics covered

PRELIMINARY:

The Minutes from the previous meeting were approved.


CPC APPLICATION:

The attendees discussed the CPC application which had been scheduled to be due October 1, 2018.  It was recognized that pictures would need to be taken to supplement the application.


TRAFFIC SAFETY COMMITTEE MEETING:

Members attended a recent meeting of the Harwich Traffic Safety Committee.  The Bikeways Committee had initially wanted to focus on Depot Road in North Harwich as the next location for installation of crossing lights.  However, prompted by the Town Administrator's suggestion of the Oak Street crossing, the Bikeways Committee sought guidance as to what crossing to pursue next.  The Traffic Safety members agreed that Depot Road would be a good next step.


BOARD OF SELECTMEN MEETING:

Fran reported that the Bikeways Committe annual report would need to presented to the Board of Selectmen on October 15, 2018.  Fran indicated that he would do this presentation for the group.


4-TOWN BIKEWAYS COMMITTEES MEETING:

Fran recounted that he had recently met with the respective chairs of the Chatham, Brewster and Orleans Bikeways Committees.  There will be a 4-town meeting on Tuesday, October 16 at 5 pm in Chatham.  This "regional" meeting will include, inter alia, updates on what each group is presently working on, etc.


CHATHAM / HARWICH BIKEWAYS COMMITTEES MEETING:

The group acknowledged the scheduling of the next joint Chatham / Harwich meeting.  It was thought that this next meeting could be final one, as the joint mapping project has almost reached its denouement.


BIKE RACK FOR BROOKS PARK:

Fran indicated that he would speak to the head of the Recreation Committee to assess the viability of installing bike rack(s) near the new pavilion at Brooks Park.  The Cape Cod Commission may also have bike racks available.


EMAILS TO LINC HOOPER:

It was proposed to ask Linc whether, when Queen Anne Road is repaved, the fog lines could be moved a little thus expanding the bike lane.  


ASIDES / CLOSING:

The next Harwich Bikeways meeting was tentatively scheduled for Wednesday, October 17 at 5 pm in Harwich.
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